From: ROSALIND HEYWOOD [

Sent: 11 November 2022 10:51
To: Section 62A Applications <section62a@planninginspectorate.gov.uk>
Subject: ref S62A/2022/0012

We are objecting strongly to this application.

1. There are already horrendous traffic problems. Living in the village of Henham to get into Stansted
and further on to Bishops Stortford, we are currently held up particularly at Grove Hill and Chapel Hill
and the pollution caused by this congestion is totally unacceptable. To access the towns any other
way means negotiation a very narrow rural road, with huge potholes.

2. Transport is limited and there is no bus service into Saffron Walden from Henham meaning the
roads that way are very bad and over used by cars and lorries etc.

3. Facilities in the village of Elsenham are limited and the school in Elsenham is already over
subscribed,

4, The country is struggling to produce enough food for its population and yet again good agricultural
land will be used for housing. Our Prime minister says we should give brown field development
priority but this isn't being actioned.

5. Light pollution is already compromised because of the airport.

6. Over the years we have seen trees cut down with no thought to the effects on the environment and
this is going to become even more of an issue destroying valuable countryside which is native to wild
birds, foxes, badgers and bats.

We do hope that reason will prevail.. enough is enough.

Jim and Ros Heywood |Fiona Halls





